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NOTICE WITHDRAWING PENALTY 

 

RE: Eastwood Park Water Co., Inc., Commission Staff’s Request to Rescind Penalty 

Assessment  

Docket UW-160529 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On June 13, 2016, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

issued and served a Penalty Assessment against Eastwood Park Water Co., Inc. (Eastwood or 

Company) in the amount of $1,000, alleging violations of WAC 480-110-505, which requires 

water companies to file annual reports and pay regulatory fees by May 1 each year. 

 

On June 20, 2016, Eastwood filed an application for mitigation, admitting the violations but 

requesting mitigation of the penalty based on the written information provided. The Company 

explained that it was sold to Rainier View Water Company, Inc. (Rainier View) in April 2015, 

and that it transferred its records to Rainier View when the sale was complete. 

 

On June 22, 2016, Commission staff (Staff) filed with the Commission a Request to Rescind the 

Penalty Assessment. Staff explained that Rainier View timely filed its annual report, which 

included all of Eastwood’s reportable information for 2015. Accordingly, Staff recommends the 

Commission withdraw the penalty.  

 

Because the Penalty Assessment was issued in error, the Commission withdraws the penalty 

assessed against Eastwood. 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE that the penalty of $1,000 assessed against 

Eastwood Park Water Co., Inc. is withdrawn and Docket UW-160529 is closed. 

 

 

 

GREGORY J. KOPTA 



 

Director, Administrative Law Division 


